




!is has been a year of "ux in the liturgical music 
following the change in the Mass. Our job is to 
continue leading the singing of the Mass in the new 
setting and the psalm for the Sunday, together of 
course with the hymns. In the Mass there is plenty of 
work to do to integrate the new music with the new 
words.

We’ve managed a number of choir practices on 
Tuesday evenings (7:30 to 8:30 in the church in 
summer, hall in winter). It is fun to look more closely 
at the music and check out the tricky bits.

Come along if you feel like a sing.

As regards instruments for accompaniment, we 
depend of course on the venerable pipe organ. We 
have a young student tackling the instrument very 
well. Sometime we might move into the digital age 
where instruments have the same rich sound and 
never need tuning! And also bits of the instrument 
don’t break away in your hand as happened to me 
just recently!

Couldn’t be further apart - the cosmic usually 
means we are “an insigni#cant speck in a vast 
Universe” and our sun is “just an average star”. Small 
wonder we prefer the more domestic side of things!

At Christmas, the cosmic and the domestic are 
unexpectedly united in the Star of Bethlehem, 
because the name Beth-lehem actually means House 
of Bread.

How fortunate we are to have the seasonal drape in 
our parish church showing the Magi guided by the 
Star to Bethlehem.

John Holden.




































